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Village of Westville   



Regular Meeting 

November 18, 2020


7pm

Mayor Weese called the meeting to order at 7:00pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Present at Roll Call: Sandlin, Hall, Delhaye, Jenkins, Hughes and Dunham, Village Treasurer Larson and Village Clerk Slavik. 
AGENDA

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the agenda. Motion by Hall; second by Sandlin.  Motion carried

PUBLIC COMMENTS

(none)
MINUTES

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Regular Meeting minutes from 10-21-2020 and place on file. Motion by Hughes; second by Sandlin. No further discussion. Motion carried.  
CLERK REPORT

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Claims and place the report on file. Motion by Hall; second by Delhaye. Motion carried.
CLERK REPORT

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Clerk Report, turn the money over to the Treasurer and place the report on file. Motion by Jenkins; second by Hughes. Motion carried.   

TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Larson said we are still receiving funds regularly from the state. He said we are good on our budget and will end up doing line item transfers. He said our bottom line should hold so we should not have to amend for line items.  Our insurance will go down at the first of the year, as well, and that will help us at the end of the year. Hall said there are line items where we have underspent and some where we have overspent. Weese said seems like every year more trees than are expected are rotten need to be cut down. Hall said maybe we can transfer some money from somewhere. Larson will look again at the beginning of the year as we begin to look at next year’s budget. Nov-Dec-Jan are holiday months and there will be a bit more overtime.
Weese entertained a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report and place on file. Motion by Hall; second by Sandlin. Motion carried.
COMMUNICATIONS 

Weese read a thank you to the Village for taking part in the Trunk-or-Treat in the park.
STREETS & ALLEYS
Chairman Hall highlighted items on the report and said they rented equipment to clean a ditch. The young men from the high school are not working now. Weese said Paul and Chad are both on jury duty but since it is during the holidays, it may not come to anything.
 Streets & Alleys Report October 16, 2020 through November 12, 2020
Streets & Alleys • Cut limbs in alley between Kentucky/Michigan, clean brush in alleys • Clean up brush pile on Park, clean glass by Silver Dollar • Put weight box and plow on New Holland • Cut limbs for street sign, erected new street signs • Put new battery in truck, empty bed out, put salt spread on, clean F550 • Pick up rental skid steer and brush cutter; used on Veterans ditch. Sewers • Cleaned leaves off of the catch basins • Put new lid on Maple St. storm drain. Sidewalk • Cold patch sidewalk on Bridgett to eliminate trip hazard. Park • Closed restrooms, raked/burned leaves, blow/mulch leaves at memorial • Fix swings, put up new basketball nets. Buildings & Grounds • nothing on the report as of distribution date/time
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Sandlin; second by Hughes. No further discussion. Motion carried. 

SEWERS

Chairman Delhaye said they put a new lid on Maple and Weese said there was a complaint at Urban, north side behind the houses: crops out and will blow tile out because they are getting water in their back yards. We will get McBride (ERH) to do that.
SIDEWALKS 

Chairman Sandlin had nothing new to report. 
POLICE 

Chairman Hall hi-lighted items on the report and Varvel said we have the new car in service. He said it only used ½ tank in 3 shifts in the new car. They will change the tires from the old car to Varvel’s because his are 5-6 years old. Hall said take to YR Tireman since Chad is off. It was to be advertised for sale, but Hall suggested since they wouldn’t get much out of it in a sale, they could keep it around for a service vehicle. Consensus was to do this. On Booe’s report for October 16 through November 12, there were 18 reports and 110 calls for the reporting period. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Jenkins; second by Hughes. No further discussion. Motion carried.

GAS & WATER 

Chairman Delhaye highlighted items on the report and added that the Phase 2-line extension to the Westville First Church of Christ and two homeowners should be complete shortly after Thanksgiving. Also, at the water break on Illinois and Bridgett, Bennett said we lost an estimated 750,000 gallons of water. Gas training in Sullivan was cancelled because of a positive COVID case.  
GAS & WATER REPORT BY SUPT MICHAEL BENNETT October 16, 2020 through November 12, 2020
· In the Water Department they changed meters, worked on repairs, took routine samples, changed daily totalizer chart, calculated daily usage, took chlorine residuals, swept/mopped plant, replaced a pit at 119 W. Main, raised a pit at 305 W. Williams, winterized pump station, will be greasing and repacking all four high-service pumps, will be replacing service line at 909 S. State, and repaired a break at the intersection of Illinois and Bridgett  In the Gas Department they changed meters, worked on repairs, changed daily high/low charts, checked odorizer daily, patrolled the system, took odorant readings, cut off a service at midway (house torn down), installed a service on Moses, had a pressure recorder on W. Main hit by a farmer plowing (made a police report, will bill farmer for time, material, and loss of gas) and will have gas training on pressure testing in Sullivan on November 17th and 18th (THIS WAS CANCELLED BY TIME OF MEETING). In Other Business they greased and checked all fluids on backhoe.
J.U.L.I.E. Calls 


37 

Gas & Water Work orders
 
11
Water Work Orders 


21

Odor Calls   



  4 
  
Gas Work Orders 


11

CO Calls     


 
  0
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Hughes; second by Jenkins. No further discussion. Motion carried.

PARK

Chairman Delhaye gave a progress report on the new announcer’s stand.  Klondike Metal (Gabehart family) donated the metal work on the building. The old booth can be removed now, and they need to remove and cap underground power to the old booth. Sandlin suggested the Village send a thank you to all volunteers who helped the new booth.
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Chairwoman Hughes reported that the individual who threw a rock through the front porch window at Village Hall was arrested. The window was replaced by Del Storm on November 17, 2020. 
Unfinished business
Ord. #20-1486 Increases Fees: Penalty 10%, Security, Deposits $100 Water/$150 Gas, Reconnect Fees $50 Gas/Water, Minimum Out-of-Town Gas Bill $7.00, and Minimum In-Town Gas Bill $5.00). Mayor Weese entertained a motion to adopt the ordinance. Motion by Delhaye; second by Hall. No further discussion. Motion carried.

Michelle Burks said they will bring about 10 water/10 gas meters and put in specified area. They will set up the tower to radio to the office for monthly (and daily) processes. It will give them a genuine feel for if this program will work for Westville. We would only pay for 10 water and 10 gas meters at this time and that amount comes off final bill if we change the whole system out. Bennett said we are getting 100 meters a month now from Ferguson; some are still dying (there were 86 bad this month alone). We are going on 10 years now and the meters warranties are then pro-rated after 10 years. Bennett feels like Ferguson is dragging their feet because the 10-year mark passes and then they pro-rate. Bennett commended Burks for keeping on top of this. Bennett said they are spending a lot of time on meter work even though they will not have to pay for replacements in the old system. He said that in Pinckneyville, they really liked those meters. Hall asked if 20 is enough for a test. Michelle said it will give us a definite idea of how the system will work. Sandlin thought we might put 50-60 in; Weese said they suggested 20 to start with. Bennett said we are almost twin to what Pinckneyville has; he feels we should spread them out and include Belgium, as well. Jenkins asked and the trial is about 6 weeks. Once we give the OK, it would take about 6 months to put the program in. Bennett said the entire system is $770,000.00. They must use a licensed plumber. Bennett said if we hire someone part-time, they could change 4-5 an hour and pay like $15/hour. Same thing on the gas. If we had Jess Jenkins come help with this, Weese said we could pay more than $15/hour and Bennett said maybe we could pay by the meter. (Note: Burks corrected the number with the Village Clerk and said it is 20 of each gas and water on the pilot program.)
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to participate in the pilot program. Motion by Sandlin; second by Hall. No further discussion. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Water main on E. Main: Bennett said engineer came up with going from old CVS to at least Washington. For a few more dollars, we could go to Adams and Jefferson. Phase I, Phase II and Phase III. Bennett said he would like to see at least Brook to Washington. Larson had told Bennett this current budget had enough for that, but not enough for the whole thing. Bennett said we can do that or wait until the new budget. Jenkins asked if IRWA would give a grant for that. Bennett wants to get out of the street there. Bennett said we are making headway west of town. IT is all done except on N. Ranch; that will be next one of these days. Weese asked if we can wait until May; Bennett said we could and said the valves are ready. Larson said we will pick up on gas sales in the winter, but water goes down during the winter. The consensus is to do it all together rather than piece-meal it out. Jenkins suggested the engineer could help us with a grant. Weese will check with a couple of representatives and Bennett will see if the engineer can help with a grant.

Mayor Weese said with COVID rampant again, the governor is closing establishments. Village Hall will close to the public again and the guys will be separated again. We need to do that for a while. He had talked to the ladies in gas and water and Vickie about working from home, but they suggested using the Mayor’s office for one of them. Weese said the police are going to operate as much by phone as they can. If the guys go to a house, they will wear a mask.  Hall said St. Mary’s bazaar will let 25 people in at a time.  
ADJOURNMENT

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to adjourn at 7:35p.m. Motion by Sandlin; second by Hall. Motion carried.  
